B O A R D   O F   S E LE C T M E N

APPROVED  NON-PUBLIC  MINUTES 

May 11th,   2009

*************************************

Following appropriate vote in public session the Chairman called to order a non -public session at 9:21 PM  in the upper conference room at Town Hall.

Present:   Chairman  Ron Gehl,   Selectman David Bickford,  and Selectman Theresa Jarvis,   Town Administrator April Whittaker.

Chairman Gehl expressed strongly his distaste for the calling of an emergency meeting by the remaining Select board on May 4th, 2009, which he considered to be a non emergency.  He therefore felt that he was owed an explanation of why the meeting was called, and again, eulogized the lack of contact to him.  David Bickford advised that concerns had been raised by Mrs. Jarvis to him upon her reading of a letter in the “Baysider” newspaper by a former Selectman, and she had felt that there needed to be a legal response quickly,  so that the board members were not insinuated to be involved in the releasing of any protected information per the letter.  Mr. Gehl opined again that this matter could have been left for one more week.  Selectman Bickford said that Town Counsel had advised that the May 4th, 2009 meeting was an appropriate and timely action.

Mr. Bickford provided copies of town counsel’s response for the board to utilize as a letter to the letter writer, affected employee and public statement.  Following review it was agreed that the town administrator would consult with Counsel again, to ask for help to reword the tone.

There being no further business, motion Jarvis, second Bickford to leave Non Public Session at 10:10 PM and return to regular session for the purposes of adjournment. 

Respectfully Submitted

April Whittaker

